
New Playground Equipment Update 13th May 2024 

 

 

Summary  

Following a request from residents it was agreed that Betchworth Parish Council would 
look to purchase an additional item of playground equipment utilsing CIL funding.  A 
small working party was set up with 2 members of the public and Betchworth Parish 
Council representation.  3 Companies were engaged and invited to provide estimates 
with recommendations of what play equipment could be installed in the area. 

Betchworth Parish Council have been updated all through the process through site 
meetings and formally at Parish Council meetings and have the agreed the following: 

• The play equipment of choice is a 1m scramble net (no matting is required 
beneath) 

• The worn existing matting under the swings will be replaced with grass matting  
(with a maintenance program in place utilisng volunteers and Josh Flynn 
Gardening, this is to be devised) 

• Stepping logs are to be placed in a S Shape which will be sourced locally with Re-
Betchworth to the right of the slide 

• A new seating area such as a bench to be purchased position to be agreed  
• Playdale is our preferred supplier following the review of other suppliers and 

recommendations from existing customers 

MVDC have been informed of our wish to add to the play provision and have approved 
the intention and have agreed that they will incorporate any changes to the playground 
area into their annual inspection. 

In order to move forward with this project and to ensure that we are ready for the 
summer to ensure that the children can benefit from the new play equipment this year, 
a revised quotation from Playdale has been requested and received (see Appendix A) 
and at the 13th May 2024 meeting we will be looking for approval to give Playdale the go 
ahead and pay the 50% deposit to secure the estimate and get an installation date at 
which point a project plan will be drawn up.  Please note that the seating area and 
stepping logs will be pursued separately but in conjunction with this project and 
brought to Council for further approval when required. 

 

 

 



Maintenance and Upkeep 

We currently have a Councillor who inspects the playground on a weekly basis together 
with an annual independent inspection by Mole Valley.  This will continue with the new 
play equipment in place.  A grass maintenance programme will need to be put in place 
and include annual re-seeding, regular watering and forking to aerate the soil to keep 
the warn patches under control.  This will be done in conjunction with volunteers and 
Josh Flynn Gardening Services and when we are aware of an installation date the plan 
will be put in place and agreed. 

 

Cost 

A budget of £9000 has been approved and assigned to this project and will be 
monitored in line with the financial regulations by the Clerk/RFO.  CIL funding will be 
used for this project.  When purchased this will be added to the asset register and 
reserves will be put in place for ongoing maintenance. 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Appendix A : Quotation from Playdale which we are seeking approval. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Appendix B 

Click here for the original documentation which was presented at November meeting 
showing all of the suppliers. 

 

https://www.betchworth-pc.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Playground-Final-v2.pdf
https://www.betchworth-pc.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Playground-Final-v2.pdf

